
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER                               Friday, 6th October 2023  

We hereby express our respect for the Taungurung people, who are the Traditional Owners of the land on which we are based. 

Bike Ed for Grades 3-6  

Started this week!  
 

The students were very engaged and enjoyed taking on the 

responsibility of bringing their bikes to school and learning all 

about the benefits and safety aspects of riding bikes.   



Get your Colour on, Kilmore Primary School is hosting a Colour Explosion Fun Run!  

Colour Explosion Fun Run  will be on Friday 3rd November 2023. 

Not only are we hosting an awesome Colour Explosion Fun Run, students can order 
up to a total of 5 prizes based on their donations received. They can even mix and 
match! 

On Compass, you will find communication with instructions on setting up their 
cybersafe, online fundraising profile at www.australianfundraising.com.au. This is an 
entirely online fundraiser; all cash donations must be converted to online donations 
to redeem your prizes. 

Extra Incentives to Fundraise! 

 Online Golden Coins – complete fun online tasks to redeem an extra $75 

towards your prize credit. 

 Monty the MonSTAR’s Bonus Prizes – achieve milestones to unlock Monty’s 

bonus prizes. 

 $10,000 JB HI FI Spending Spree for one organisation’s highest fundraising 

student – it could be you! 

 Our school will win an extra $5,000 if we have the highest average 

fundraised amount per student in 2023. 

 A Play Station 5 Gaming Bundle – see your child’s sponsorship booklet for 

more! 

 

For more information, please contact Jacqui Nelson @ 
jacqueline.nelson@education.vic.gov.au  

Happy fundraising! 

 

 



 

 

Incentive Prizes  

Fundraising for our Colour Explosion School Fun Run is entirely online. At the end of 
our fundraiser, Students can order up to a total of 5 prizes based on their donations 
received. They can even mix and match! 

You only need to raise a minimum of $10 to receive an incentive prize. From there, 
the more you raise the larger prizes you can choose from!  
 

Monty the MonSTAR Prizes!  

Monty the MonSTAR is giving away lots of extra prizes to help you reach for the 
fundraising STARS! Will you collect them all? Check out your sponsorship booklet to 
see what Monty has up for grabs.  
 

$10,000 JB Hi-Fi Shopping Spree! 

What would your family buy with a $10,000 JB Hi-Fi Shopping Spree?! The highest 
fundraising student in our school will go into the draw to win! 
 

Win a PlayStation 5 Gaming Bundle! 

Do you have a need for speed? The highest fundraising student in Australia will take 
home an awesome PlayStation 5 gaming bundle, complete with a NEW PlayStation 5 
Console, a Steering Wheel, Pedals and two games!  
 

You have to be in it to win it! If you haven’t already, make sure you start fundraising 
online at www.australianfundraising.com.au. 
 
Happy fundraising! 

http://www.australianfundraising.com.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome Back to Term 4 

Over the last week, it has been wonderful to see all our students return refreshed and revigorated after the 
holiday break. Our teachers have been impressed by how quickly students have reintegrated into their learning 
routines and as a school, we will be looking to build on the great learning growth of the last three terms right up 
until the last school day of Term 4. Term 4 is also one of the busiest and most exciting terms of our school year 
with extensive whole school and year level events planned. It will certainly be an action-packed term as we finish 
off the school year. This afternoon, parents and carers will receive newsletters from their child’s classroom 
teachers advising them of the curriculum and events program for Term 4. Please keep an eye on our school 
calendar and our Compass communications because there is a lot happening in Term 4! 
 

Foundation Excursion 
Although the sun may not have been shining this morning, our Foundation students were certainly smiling 
brightly as they boarded the buses for their Bundoora Park excursion. To say that their excitement was high 
would be a huge understatement. As they trooped onto the buses in their gumboots, it was obvious to all the 
adults watching how special these events are in the lives of our students. I would like to thank all our Foundation 
teachers for the work they have put into organising the excursion and for the work they have done in preparing 
our students for the event. 
 

Foundation and Grade 1 Fun Night 

Next Friday will be a very exciting evening with our Foundation and Grade 1 students taking part in the F/1 Fun 

Night. The Foundation and Grade 1 teachers have planned lots of great activities, including a school disco. I 

would like to thank the F/1 teaching staff for the preparation they have put into the event and I look forward to 

seeing our students enjoying this great extra-curricular event.  
 

Bike Education Program 

This week our PE teacher, Mrs Nelson, began the Bike Education program with our Grade 3 to 6 students. The 

Bike Ed program aims to develop the bike and road safety skills so that our students can ride safely in the 

community. There is an extensive amount of organization and logistics involved in running the program and I 

would like to thank Mrs Nelson for her efforts in organizing this program. As a long time bike rider, it has been 

wonderful to see over 70 bikes crammed into our bike shed.  
 

KPS Book Week Events 

This week, families received a Google survey inviting them to attend our Book Week Breakfast on Friday, 20th 

October. This is a great opportunity for our parents to visit our school and join in the Book Week fun. If you are 

interested in attending or helping out, please register via the survey link which was sent out earlier in the week. 

 

 

Neil O’Sullivan 
Principal 
 

Mr O’Sullivan 



 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Birthday wishes to the following 

students who celebrate next week: 

Emily Gold, Evan McKee, Tilly 

Rennie, Tevita Fifita, Tylan Reihana,            

Amber Kaur and Elly Pankhurst 

 
 

 

 

October  

Wednesday 11th—Smile Squad Visit 

Grade 2 Edendale Farm Excursion 
 

Thursday 12th—Smile Squad Visit 
 

Friday 13th—Smile Squad Visit 

Foundation and Grade 1 Fun Night 
 

Monday 16th to Friday 20th  

Book Week (refer to flyer on page 9) 
 

Friday 27th 

Grade 2 Sleepover 

1st Round Orders Due for 2024 Grade 6 Jacket & Polo 

orders (refer page 6) 

November 

Friday 3rd 

Colour Explosion Fun Run Fundraiser  
 

Tuesday 7th 

Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
 

December 

Tuesday 5th  

Grade 6—Broadford Secondary College Parent 

Information Evening 

Wednesday 20th  - Last day of School Year 

 Late Arrivals 
If your child arrives after 
8.50am please ensure they 
go to the office to be 
signed in.  
If they are not signed in 
you will receive an SMS 
stating that your child is 
away. 

 

 
If any of your personal details change such as 

address, email, phone numbers, emergency 

contacts etc. it is important to contact the 

office as soon as possible to update our 

records.   

SICK BAY LINEN ROSTER  
 

October 

13th  Jemima Allen 

20th  Jackie Knight 

27th Nicole Peter 

November 

3rd  Susan Moore 

10th Vicki Buggy 

17th Megan Johnson 

24th Ashleigh Desmond 

December 

1st   Jemima Allen 

Facebook  

As Facebook is not always monitored by staff, please direct any 

questions/queries/concerns to the school directly via kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

or by calling the office on 5782 1268.ng the office on 03 5782 1268. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 Parents and Carers, please refer to the attached links to view 

updated School Policies documents: 

School Policies (kilmoreps.vic.edu.au)   

Or alternatively visit the KPS School website and go to : 

 ‘About’ — ‘School Policies’ 

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au/page/104/School-Policies


 

Grade 6 Jacket 

and Polo Ordering 

 

 

 

Families of Grade 5 students 

will have been emailed via Compass an order 

form for 2024 Grade 6 Jacket and Polo’s.  

 

First round orders are due 27 October 2023 for 

delivery to KPS before school commences in 

2024.  Second round orders are due 15 

February 2024 for delivery to KPS before end 

of term 1 in 2024.  

(All orders and payments must be placed 

directly with All Things Uniform). 

Please contact the office on 5782 1268 if you 

require any assistance in locating your order 

form in Compass. 

 

Drink Bottles 

 
 

Reminder all 
students need to 

bring a  
drink bottle to 

school.  

 

REMINDER TO WEAR YOUR HAT 

All students and staff are required to wear hats 
that protect their face, neck and ears, i.e. 
legionnaire, broad brimmed or bucket hats, 
whenever they are outside. Basketball or peak caps 
are not considered a suitable alternative. 

Please note the school does not sell hats.  You can 
purchase your hat from All Things Uniform, 
Broadford. 

 

 

 

A Smile Squad dental van will visiting our school next week to catch up with students who were not 

present during the last round of visits:  

Wednesday 11/10, Thursday 12/10 and Friday 13/10.   



 

Connecting With Kimberly  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://
kidshelpline.com.au/  

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://
parentline.com.au/  

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic 
and family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://

www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 11 14  

https://
www.lifeline.org.au/ 

The following services are available outside of school 

hours.   *In the event of an emergency please call 000* 

 

 

 

 

In partnership with Family Care, I am facilitating another Tuning into Kids Parenting Program next 
term. Tuning into Kids is a free six session program for parents of 2-10 year olds that focuses on 
emotion coaching and childhood development to best support our kids needs.   
 
This program will commence on Friday 13th October 2023 from 9.15am-11.15am at KPS. 
 
Registration to attend this program is required and you can register here:  

Tuning in to Kids: for parents of 2 - 10 year olds Tickets, Fri 13/10/2023 at 9:15 am | Eventbrite  

 

Further information can be found in the below flyer.  

Mon, Tues and Thurs 

8.15AM — 8.45AM 

 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer   

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/tuning-in-to-kids-for-parents-of-2-10-year-olds-tickets-707652225857?aff=oddtdtcreator










 



 











 

Cricket Blast is Back 
  
Kilmore Cricket Club will again host its Cricket Blast program over summer and 
registrations are filling up fast for the popular junior program. 
  
Cricket Blast is a junior program with two formats for 4-7 year olds and 7-10 year 
olds. 
Junior Blast (4-7 years) is a fun, skill based program that introduces boys and girls to 
the game in a supportive environment with skills based activities  
that everyone can join in with. This program will commence on Sunday, October 15 
at 4pm at the Kilmore Cricket Club, Hunts Road Oval. 
Master Blast (7-10 years) is a modified T20 game program where participants take 
the skills they have learned at Junior Blast and apply them in a game. 
This program will commence on Sunday, January 28 at 4pm. 
  
Participants can sign up at:  
https://www.playhq.com/cricket-australia/org/kilmore-cricket-club/9d374d01/register  

and will receive a pack with shirt, bat and cap. 
  
Players are also welcome to just “come and try” at the first session to see how they 
like it. 
  
For any queries, please contact Blast Coordinator Cath Mogridge on 0408 855 833 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.playhq.com%2Fcricket-australia%2Forg%2Fkilmore-cricket-club%2F9d374d01%2Fregister&data=05%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7C33c3af4f7a1c47771ddc08dbc45521ae%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3

